HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall on February 12th.2020
Present:
Cllr.L.Rogers (Chair)

In Attendance: District Cllr. J.Neesam


Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.K.Saggers


    County Cllr. D.Roper 




Cllr.S.Fuller

     









Cllr.S.Fletcher


Parishioners:   Nil



J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Public Participation None
b) Police Report The website indicated that 3 incidents had been recorded in December.
c) NCC Report Cllr.Roper indicated that the NCC council tax was likely to increase by 3.99%. There had been significant overspends in the children’s services and adult social services budgets.
d) Broadland DC Report Cllr.Neesam said that the BDC share of the council tax was likely to increase by 3.6%.
e) Full Council Meeting
1. Apologies for absence None
2. Declarations of interest  Kevin Saggers and Sue Fuller as Village Hall committee members.
3. Minutes of the January meeting were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk reported that NCC Highways had carried out tree surgery along Newton Road and Newton Street to resolve the problems highlighted by Sanders Coaches.
5. Planning No objections were raised to the sub-division of the plot and a new dwelling at 3 Pollard Road or to variations in the conditions of an approval at the Wheatsheaf, Newton Road.
6. Millennium Car Park The Clerk was asked to make arrangements for repairs to the surface after the ravages of the winter weather.
7. Greater Norwich Local Plan Linda Rogers gave a detailed report on the plan as it affected Hainford which was approved by the Council. Although no sites had been recommended for development members felt it inappropriate to be included in a village cluster with Stratton Strawless and they would urge a single local development boundary for Hainford. Any future small developments would be constrained by the lack of direct pedestrian footways to the village school. The Clerk would liaise with Linda Rogers and formulate the detailed response on behalf of the Parish Council.
8. Correspondence None
9. Finance The Clerk gave a financial report showing funds carried forward excluding the Chequers Field account as £28,263.75. A cheque was signed for £150.00 for the NCC licence appertaining to the QE playground.
10. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports A request for an additional litter bin in the play area did not find favour as there was already one near the gate outside the school. Highways would again be contacted about the Newton Road path to the school. The Clerk would order wildflower seeds for use on Chequers Field. The Clerk would consult with NCC highways on the cost of improvements to the verge outside the church gates.
11. Questions from the public None
12. Next Meeting March 11th. 7.30 p.m.
